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Fenwick Park Commission Special Meeting: August 16, 2019, 9:00 AM 4 Nibang Avenue 
 
Meeting called to order at 9:05 AM. Frank Keeney, Robyn Gengras, Margaret Wade, Greg 
Millard and Bob Gay in attendance. Jeff Champion and Susan Noble also attended. 
 
There were no comments from the public. 
 
Minutes from our June 8, 2019 meeting were approved. 
 
Margaret Wade made a presentation of the design and pricing for the new playground 
equipment for the area at the pier. Robyn Gengras will make a presentation to the board at the 
August 22, 2019 meeting. Frank Keeney to follow up with HDC. 
 
Jeff Champion informed the commission of the condition of the pier and steps that will be taken 
this fall to determine the extent of the internal damage. 
 
Greg Millard presented the work he and Daryl have done on a tee leveling proposal. He will 
make a follow up presentation to the board at the August 22, 2019 meeting. 
 
Bob Gay discussed efforts he and Daryl are undertaking to coordinate with Dan McGowan and 
update the mowing and spraying schedules for the borough. 
 
Jeff Champion talked about the exit plan with EZ Links and what steps are being taken to find a 
new program for our golf course needs. 
 
Frank Keeney told the group that July was very successful on the golf course with $61,000 in 
revenue for the month. Additionally, Essex Golf has achieved $6,800 in sales of Fenwick 
apparel and golf accessories. After a brief discussion, the PC decided to table any further 
discussion about fee and rate changes until our September meeting. No changes will be made 
to the July and August 4:00 PM closure for Fenwick residents. Brief discussion about expanding 
the Ryder Cup course to a full 9 hole junior course. 
 
Jeff Champion told us that 4 new (gasoline powered) carts had been delivered to the golf course 
for rental. 
 
No other business. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 
 


